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Town Council Meeting 

July 6, 2021 

 

Meeting called to order by Mayor Cain at 7:00 P.M. 

 

Terry Parsons, Doug Pierson, Leah Higginbotham, Chad Thaxton and Barbara Reed were 

present.   

 

The Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Barbara Reed made motion to approve the June minutes as read, Terry Parsons seconded, motion 

carried unanimously. 

 

Leah Higginbotham made motion to approve payments from June 1st to present date, Chad 

Thaxton seconded, motion carried unanimously. 

 

Chief Will Jordan gave the Police Report. 

 

Chief Will Jordan and Lt. Steve Deweese presented Retired Lt. Bob Smith with a plaque of 

appreciation for his 13 years of service to the Town of Buffalo. 

 

Mayor Cain briefed Council on the Sewer Board Minutes. 

 

Andrew Coulson gave the financial report. 

 

Mayor Cain mentioned that the Fire Marshall had visited the rental building in the “S” Turn; the 

owner will be making necessary corrections in order to maintain compliance.  

 

Doug Pierson made motion to adjourn, Barbara Reed seconded, meeting adjourned at 8:06 P.M. 

 

Attendance: Chief Will Jordan, Lt. Steve Deweese, Debbie Deweese, Belford Jividen, Amanda 

Runion, Dave Melton, Herman Jividen, Judge Lindroth, Bob Smith. 
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